Common Threads Quilt Guila

September 2019

Message from the President

Hello everyone,

Just a few more weeks and we will start a new guild year and a new meeting format, and I can't wait to see how it goes. I am sure it will be great! Each month will be hosted by different members and they will run the meeting and a program. I will have a meeting schedule later in the newsletter. September will be a member flea market so if you have some quilting items you would like to sell, bring them to the meeting all priced. Please send me an email if you are bringing items and need a table so I can set enough up.

Also, our dues are due at this meeting so don't forget your checkbook and remember it's increased to \$20 per year.

Thank you everyone for making this guild a great success. See you in a few weeks,

Andrea Blaisdell

Meeting schedule so far (sign up schedule at next meeting):

September - Carol Moulton, Donna Hamel, Sally Cabell

October - Sharon Perry "Christmas in October" November - Jan Kuhn, Martha Corey, Cindy

Smorgans "Collage Quilting"

December - OPEN

January - Lisa Vilord, Andrea Blaisdell

February - OPEN

March - OPEN

April - OPEN

May - OPEN

June - OPEN

July - OPEN

August - OPEN

Officers

President
Andrea Blaisdell
635-8389

Vice President <u>Lisa Vilord</u> 888-7239

Secretary
Grace Sweet &
244-7123
Robin Wright
635-9550

Treasurer Lois Lemaire 253-7789

Program Chairman

By the Month

Newsletter Editor Nancy Hayden 644-8332

Sunshine Chairman <u>Donna Merriam</u> 888-3691

Membership Chairman & Librarian <u>Jan Kuhn</u> 851-8341

Charity Quilts

Marion Seasholtz
635-2731

Common Threads
Quilt Guild
meets the first Thursday of
every month
at 6:30 PM at the
Sterling View Club House in
Hyde Park
Dues are \$20 annually

Secretary's Report

Secretary's Report

Called to order: at 6:35 by Andrea. **# present:** 23 members present.

Guests: No guests or new members this month.

Birthdays: 6 members celebrating birthdays this month.

Drawings: Donna Merriam won for Just for coming and Denise Mayo for the Food Shelf.

Secretary's Report: approved. **Treasurers Report:** approved.

Sunshine Cards: Donna M. reported that she has sent cards to Carolyn B, Kathleen M and Lil Fisher as mentioned in the last meeting. She requests that we keep her informed of any needs.

Sunshine Quilts: Marion not present.

Membership: Membership dues in September. Motion was made to raise yearly dues to \$20.00 per year. Second. Discussion – reason for the increase is to cover our insurance and newsletter expenses for the year. Then the fundraising efforts can support the sunshine quilts and programming. Motion passed.

Old Business:

Antiques and Uniques: Did very well with \$341 in raffle tickets sold and \$121 in other merchandise sold.

Raffle Quilt report: To date \$1830 deposited with another \$245 tonight. Still some tickets left but they are selling well. Drawing to remain at Antiques and Uniques in 2020.

New Business:

New meeting protocol: Volunteers will run meeting and program on monthly basis. Sign-up sheet is ready.

Nancy Hayden is taking over the Newsletter. nancynorthwindarts@gmail.com. Thank you to Julie for her many years doing the newsletter. Deadline is the same.

September meeting – Carol Moulton, Sally Cabell and Donna Hamel will be running meeting and program. We will also do the member's flea market; all are welcome to bring items for sale. Have them priced and bring your own change.

Member updates:

Pat reminded members that we are able to use the Johnson Town Clerk top floor room the 1st and 3rd weekends of the month for sewing. Good fellowship, available advice and fun. Cost \$2.00 a day to Johnson Town Clerk. E-mail reminders go out. Sign up circulated for those interested.

Carol Moulton is collecting for the ALS walk for the cure. Donations can be given to her this month or next.

Sharon mentioned the Countryside Fabrics liquidation sale that started August 1st.

Sew and Tell Adjourned

Calendar

Sept 5th

Regular Meeting, 6:30 PM Sterling View Clubhouse **Dues are Due! \$20**



Food Shelf Wish List

(Straight from the Food Shelf)

Canned Spaghetti Sauce
Canned Fruit
Canned Vegetables
Macaroni & Cheese
Canned Pasta
Soap
Canned Pasta
Soup
Coffee
Correct

Cereal Healthy Snacks
Tuna Laundry Detergent
Personal Items for Women Dish Detergent

Reminders for Next Meeting:

- Vendor meeting bring stuff to sell (books, fabric, crafts...)
- Show and Tell
- Food for the Food Shelf

Dues are Due in September

Yes, it's that time of year again. Please bring \$20 in cash or check to the September meeting.

Not going to be here in September – you can mail them to:

Jan Kuhn 109 Oakwood Drive Hyde Park, VT 05655

Also let her know of your phone number, mailing address, or email address has changed.

Anyone who does not renew by the end of the November meeting will be dropped from the Newsletter mailing list, so be sure to get your dues paid!





Happy Birthday to:

Melody Chase	Sept 2
Elaine Foster	Sept 8
Mary Doonis	Sept 14
Martha Corey	Sept 18
Pat Slack	Sept 26
Jane Langdell	Sept 27

Treasurer's Report

Balance 7/31/2019 3802.54

Income

Dues 15.00 Ticket Sales 380.00 Antiques & Uniques 121.00

Expenses

Newsletter 14.85

Balance 8/31/2019 4303.79